

EUROPEAN COMMISSION

Office of First Vice-President Frans Timmermans Deputy Head of Cabinet

Brussels, 16.03.2015 Ares(2015)798161

Mr Paul de CLERCK Friends of the Earth Europe ALTER-EU Rue d'Edimbourgh 26 B-1050 Bruxelles

by e-mail: paul.declerck@foeeurope.org

Dear Mr de Clerck,

The First Vice-President of the European Commission, Mr Frans Timmermans, has asked me to thank you for your letter of 23 February.

I am afraid Mr Timmermans' institutional and other diary commitments mean he is not able to meet you in person in the coming weeks. However, if it would be useful, I would be happy to meet with you to continue the dialogue we began last year.

Yours sincerely,

Michelle SUTTON